



TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 1, 2019
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on August 1, 2019.
Members Present: Michael Parry, Eric Lucentini, Noah Grunberg, John Taylor 
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Chris Macek, Joe Palmeri
Guests: Mike Skalski, Joelle Skalski, Andy Vecellio
Chair pro temp Noah Grunberg called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.
A motion was made by Eric, seconded by Michael, to approve the June 6 meeting minutes, as amended, by changing 66% to 96% wherever it appeared in the document. 


Voting in favor: Michael, Noah, Eric

Opposed: None


Abstaining: John
A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Eric, to approve the June 6 hearing minutes for Liz Kidder and Tom Luck. 


Voting in favor: Eric, Michael, Noah

Opposed: None


Abstaining: John
At 7:15 p.m. the meeting was recessed for the purpose of a Public Hearing for Mike Skalski.
The meeting resumed at 7:33 p.m.
The Board felt that all of the conditions listed in the previous Special Permit for this project had been met. This addition will not change the footprint of an already approved building. 

A motion was made by John Taylor, seconded by Eric Lucentini, to grant a new Special Permit, to Michael Skalski, to allow a one-bedroom apartment to be located on the second floor of a previously permitted commercial building, located at 237 Main Street (Map 25, Lot 7.2). The original Special Permit for this property, granted on May 18, 2017, is not being amended or changed.


Voting in Favor: Grunberg, Lucentini, Parry, Taylor

Opposed: None

Abstaining: None
Andy Vecellio, an employee of R&R Renewables, LLC, dba Renewable Sun Power, is hoping to install a 25-kw solar system on Old Greenfield Road. He was looking for advice on how to proceed. This will be a commercial project. Since this will be commercial it would be a second use of the property, a dual use of the lot. It was suggested that Andy consult with the Building Inspector.
At 8:20 p.m. Michael moved that the meeting be adjourned. Eric seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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